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SUMMARY 
 
House Memorial 103 (HM 103) requests the Children’s Court Improvement Commission to 
convene a taskforce to study and recommend policy changes to provide youth in foster care 
access to bank accounts and provide financial literacy and money management education. 
Findings and recommendations of the taskforce are to be provided the legislative Health and 
Human Services Committee no later than December 1, 2018. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
To attend the taskforce convened in this bill staff time and cost for travel would be incurred, 
however this impact is most likely minimal to the agency operating budget. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
In 2015, the U.S. Health and Human Services Department published an issue brief regarding 
foster youth and financial literacy, stating: 
 

“Many youth receive limited support as they transition out of foster care. Among the 
supports they lack, financial support and stability are some of the most important because 
these youth face financial independence almost immediately once they exit care and often 
at an earlier age than their peers. While those who are in college may receive assistance 
in a lump sum at the beginning of a semester or a monthly payment, most—like youth in 
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the general population—are not equipped to manage all their money independently at age 
18 or even at age 21.  Compounding these challenges is the reality that many youth in 
foster care lack the financial skills required for independence and have reduced financial 
capability for several reasons.” 

 
In FY17, the number of children in care of Protective Services increased by about 150 children, 
or 5 percent. Total reports of maltreatment were slightly higher, around 6 percent, an average of 
nearly 3.3 thousand reports every month; of those, an average of 1.7 thousand cases were 
accepted for investigation. In addition, more reports of child maltreatment were accepted for 
further investigation during FY17. The increase of children in care, volume of reports, and 
accepted reports all increase caseloads for the Protective Services program. 
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